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Christmas 2012
	NEW!!

You and your friends can now Donate online to help COAT’s work – 

JUST go to http://www.overseasaid.org.uk and hit the red DONATE NOW! button (see left)…….. Gift Aid will be automatically calculated and added and, as using this website does not cost COAT ANYTHING (courtesy of BT) so 100% of your donation will go to help COAT’s work

TELL ALL YOUR FRIENDS!!
	



Dear Friends, 

November – bright sunny days and gorgeous colours; rain and more rain; long dark evenings; shops rushing us into Christmas; the birth of a beautiful first grandchild; time for our Treasurer Barbara Whiteford to take our accounts to Wally Wallis for auditing (how lucky we are to have them both) and then, time for me to start work on my Christmas Newsletter. I think it must be close on 20 years that I’ve been doing this!

What has happened since June? Well, two successful Chocolate Tombola stalls at both Caterham Carnival and Coulsdon Rotary Fete – both sold out! Fifty jars of Barbara Holloway’s homemade marmalade adding to the total raised. 

Then, not to raise money although it helped to raise awareness, the Flower Festival at St John’s Church. Ann Walker and Dee Haran designed a wonderful window display with a pump with water flowing from it showing fruit and vegetables and flowers flourishing. Ann also held her annual Coffee Morning and Open Garden for the St Swithun’s Ladies Circle. Geraint Jenkins entertained the ladies with tales of his Kenyan trip when he saw COAT’s work in action. 
We are always extremely grateful to the four Caterham Churches whose ministers and congregations support us so encouragingly and where we will shortly be having our COAT Christmas Appeal, but sometimes we also get unexpected extra grants from them – like the Formula Giving from St. Mary’s. This half-year we have received two grants from the URC – a half-share with the Brunton Centre Christmas Day lunch from money raised by a delightful musical evening given by Matthew Sayles, Julie Groves and Yuki Negisha and then a further quarter share in money given to the URC from Caterham School to distribute between their four favourite charities. These gifts along with money from our individual supporters mean a lot to us – especially as they are often accompanied by such supportive letters – so thank you to all of you. I don’t forget those who give by direct debit of course, so helpful for us to have money coming in regularly – it all shows that a relatively small town like Caterham really does want to do something positive for the relief of poverty. 
Do look at the accounts and see how much Brian and Barbara Holloway bring in with the monthly Car Boot sale at de Stafford. Brian also sells special items on eBay for us plus he still collects unwanted tools and sewing machines etc. and cleans them up ready to take to Tools for Self Reliance. He spends hours on all this, driving around Caterham in his “Yellow Peril” (Tel no 01883 341534 if you need him). 

October 6th saw our Street Collection – never my favourite thing but good for publicity. We had 17 collectors covering 24 one hour slots in 4 different locations and, as always, we are very grateful to them all – and to the management of Waitrose and Shelley Filippi, manager of Church Walk, for their permission to collect on their property. The next day 4 of us sat down to open and count the tins - £484.66 (some £87 down on last year but still a very worthwhile total). A big thank you to our two independent counters – Carole Harvey and David Addison – it takes about 3 hours. Thank you to Fr. Jerry of St John’s Church for checking all the totals before the paperwork gets sent off to Tandridge Council. Banking it all is done in two sessions  as it too heavy for me to carry! I also want to say thank you to Ashok Vakani of Crafts who keeps a COAT collecting tin in his shop all year round. 
We’ve just had one of the best ever Barn Dances, I think. 80 people dancing under the excellent instruction of Albert Wood (keyboard) while his wife Elizabeth tries to keep us at least in the right direction! Plus Alex on the drums and Zoe on the violin. I am still aching with laughter and even though we have been doing this for years, we don’t seem to get any better! The Centenary Hall is a superb location and 2 church members run the very subsidised bar whilst Salisbury’s provide the sausage and chips and the committee provide an amazing array of desserts. We cleared £672 so many thanks to everyone. Sadly, two very dear dancing friends have died, Trixie White and Jean Kitchin – our thoughts are with their families. 

The Rotary Christmas Tree of Goodwill Collection (17th December) and the Churches Christmas Appeal are still to come. 

Projects: 
We managed to keep our pledge of £3,000 to each of our four main organisations (although it doesn’t look like it from the accounts as COAT’s financial year runs from 1st October – 30th September and our donations are usually paid half in the Spring and half in the Autumn). 
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Water Aid:
Have you seen the harrowing adverts on TV... 4,000 children a day die from drinking polluted water. I’m glad we support them. In fact each of our projects involve safe water and sanitation (except perhaps VSO). 

Practical Action:
We still have a year to go with Peoples’ Plans into Action in the slum area of Kisumu, Kenya, about which I wrote a lot in the Summer newsletter and which Geraint has seen in action himself. 
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Self Help Africa: - 
Again water and sanitation – in Burkina Faso where 43% of the population lack access to these basic commodities. We are supporting their scheme to allow 30,000 people access to potable (safe) water through the construction and/or repair of 100 wells, over 2,000 household latrines and 200 ECOSAN latrines. Self Help Africa also work with farmers to increase the production and productivity of crops to enhance food security when the rains fail by composting, tree growing, improved energy efficient stores, small animal husbandry (goats, chickens etc) and bee keeping.
VSO:
Our volunteers are both doctors – Dominic Waddington in Kenema Government Hospital, Sierra Leone has another year to do and now, Crawford Fulton a paediatrician in Bahir Dar University Teaching Hospital in Ethiopia. 

Tree Aid:
We have given them £500 unrestricted funding. They work in Mali, Burkina Faso, Ethiopia and Ghana - the drylands where 95% of tree cover has been lost over the past 50 years. One project “Forests for Food” in Ethiopia has planted 600,000 trees so far – many for nutrition through fruit, seeds, nuts, forest honey and shea butter – some for eating, some for selling at market to make an income. They too are also involved in the production of fuel efficient stoves. 

Sightsavers:
We have sent them £500 towards a new eye clinic in Nampula, Mozambique. Many thousands of people in Nampula have not had any diagnosis or treatment for their eye conditions yet cataract operations and glasses offer straightforward ways of transforming lives. 
I could write so much more but this will give you the gist of what the money you give us supports. I hope you approve. We do not give aid but support self-help projects leading to self-reliance and sustainability. We do not work through any governments. 

One extra thing though it is CHECK not COAT – 16 adults are going out to Kimilili again next July, including Barbara Whiteford our Treasurer, and of course Geraint. Before that however the 4 head teachers of the 4 Kenyan schools are coming to Caterham for 2 weeks at their own expense. They will be staying as guests in private homes in Caterham and are hoping to meet as many people as possible and to visit the schools and churches here. This is very special – we are certainly looking forward to meeting them and hope many of you can too. 

Thank you all for what you do and my thanks to everyone on the committee for their hard work. It is lovely having Sue Weeks-Wheeldon on board. 

My best wishes to you all for a Happy Christmas and a healthy, peaceful 2013.. 
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Margaret Deards

Chairman

Committee Members : 

	Name
	Responsibilities
	Phone Number

	Margaret Deards 
	Chairperson
	01883 380104

	Phil Saville 
	Secretary
	01883 341063

	Barbara Whiteford 
	Treasurer and St Mary’s rep.
	01883 340994

	Brian Holloway
	For tools and bric a brac. 
	01883 341534

	Geraint Jenkins MBE
	C.H.E.C.K.
	01959 564772

	Joan Clarke
	Vice-Chair and U.R.C. rep.
	01883 344953

	Anne Walker
	Church of the Sacred Heart rep.
	0208 660 9631

	Cllr. Jill Caudle
	St. John’s
	01883 344031

	Sue Weeks-Wheeldon
	St. John’s
	01883 345972

	Beryl Allen
	U.R.C. Rep.
	01883 344907
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